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ASSIC celebrates

two full decades of

community service

ASSIC — Acton’s one-stop
shop for help and informa-
tion — celebrates its 20th an-
niversary next Wednesday
(June 12) at its annual gen-
eral meeting.

The evening, starting at 7

pm at St. Alban’s parish hall,
will be an informal reunion
of past and present ASSIC
staff and Board members, a
formal “good-bye” to re-
cently-retired executive di-
rector Peggy Balkind, and a
welcome for Rosslyn Leath-
erdale Dowell, who steps in
as ASSIC’s new boss Sept. 3.
From a public health
nurse’s concern about the lack
of social services in Acton, to
an agency that is now used as
a role model and standard by
the province and ASSIC chair
Anna Spiteri said many more
changes are coming.
“Provincial funding cut-
backs and demands for new
services are some of the chal-
enges we face,” Spiteri ex-
rlained on Monday, noting
that ASSIC received $40,000
ess in provincial funding this
year on abudget of $400,000.
“We feel positive that
ASSIC will continue to main-

tain the quality of our pro-

grams and services because
we aren’t afraid of change
and we aren’t afraid fo

change,” Spiteri said.

Former long-time ASSIC
member and now an ASSIC
driver, Lorne Doberthien said
ASSIC isasuccess becauseit
has become the “911” of
Acton.

“ASSIC can help orknows
where to get help for wide
range of people with many
varied questions and con-
cerns,” he said. “Twenty
years ago Acton solved its
problems of isolation and a
lack of services by develop-
ing this organization, and now
we have an information cen-
tre that is well-respected.”

Town in no rush to restructure

BY FRANCES NIBLOCK
The Acton Tanner

Halton Hills councillors will
not be rushed into re-draw-
ing the Town’s ward bounda-
ries as requested by Halton
Region following a contro-
versial vote toreduce the size
of Halton Council.

That down-sizing is the
first step in a proposed Re-
gional government restruc-
turing plan and will result in
Halton Hills losing two of its
five Regional councillors.

A question from Ward 2
Councillor Kelvin Kuiack
about the impact the down-
sizing will have on the
Town’srural areas, prompted
Mayor Marilyn Serjeantson
to suggest that things were
moving too fast and maybe

the status quo should prevail.
Serjeantson, who noted
the Province may force mu-
nicipalities to down-size by
25 per cent, said it was too
soon to be re-drawing ward
boundaries to look at repre-
sentation at Halton Council
when the whole format of the
Region may change.
“Something will have to
happen in the south [Oakville
and Burlington] if we need to
down-size even further or this

- wholerestructuring thing will

fall apart,” Serjeantson said
at a recent General Commit-
tee meeting. “We can’t have
our boundary plans to Halton
by-mid June as requested
because there are a lot of un-
answered questions.”

In a letter to councillors,

AiETTERS

Support makes

dinner a success

To the Editor,

On behalf of Trinity Unit-
ed Church, I would like to
thank the people of Acton for
their assistance in making our
Ham Dinner such a success.

It is wonderful to see the
support and involvement of
the entire community.

A special thanks to Donna
and Bill Rowley for conven-
ing the dinner, and to George
Perkins for co-ordinating the
whole effort. George Elliott
gathered a group of talented
musicians together and we
were treated to a marvellous
hour of music.

The Acton Curling Club
was sO co-operative and

thanks must be given to Ac-
ton High School for the use
of their tables and chairs.
Thanks to the Bank of
Montreal, the Credit Union
and Blooms Away for their
help with signs and ticket
sales. Thanks to The Acton

Tanner for the newspaper
coverage.

Acton Foodland provided
an excellent contract for the
food and their donation of
coffee was very much appre-
ciated. Thanks also to the
Tuitman family for the flow-
ers and shrubs, the use of the
signs from Jon Hurst, and the
Acton IGA, Halton Cable,
and all the behind-the-scenes
help of the members of Trin-
ity.
[ know we all enjoyed the
evening; let’shope wecando
it again.

Pat Kentner, Chair
Trinity United Church

Serjeantson said that before
any changes can be made,
issues such as how the Re-
gional chair will be selected
andre-defining regional serv-
ices must be answered.
Serjeantson’sreluctanceto
be rushed was echoed by
Councillor Rick Bonnette.

“Wecan’tdoadamnthing

until it’s all decided at the
Region, so there’s no sense
getting all excited about
boundaries until we know
what’s going to happen.”
Halton Hills agreed to be
equal partners in the restruc-
turing, but Serjeantson said
there must be flexibility and
fairness in the process.
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| where you'll find the best
[N in western fashions & accessories J|.

360 Guelph St., Unit 35,
Georgetown, Ont. L76 4B5

O\ [905) 873-8998

Bedding Plants .99

Petunias .89

Summer 18 Tima

here

Canna Lilies $1.99

Geraniums $1.39 or 6 for $8.00
Hanging Baskets $10.95

Specializing in hostas, irises, daylilies and liliums
Display of over 450 irises June 15-25
200 daylilies and liliums July and August

Open weekdays 9:30 to 8:00:; weekends 9:00 to 4:30 to June 30

Weekends only July 7 to Labour Day

Crescent Nursery

Highway #7, 5 km west of Acton

10% off your purchase with this ad




